CASE 3204: Application of UNION
OIL CO. OF CALIF. for creation of
a new oil pool and special rules.
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Roswell, New Mexico Applicant:

UNION OIL CO. OF CALIPORNIA

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-rafarencad Commissicon
order recently entered in the subject case.

"ery truly yours,

ff@«»ia

A, L. PORTER, Jr
Secretary—Dlxector

ALP/ir

Carton copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs OCC___ X
Artesia OCC _
Aztec OCC .
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Docket No. 4-65

DOCKET: ©EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - FEBRUARY 10, 1965

9 A/M. - OLL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA F£, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Daniel S. .Nutter, Examiner, or Elvis A Utz,
Alternate Examiner: '

In the matter of Case No. 2942 being reopened pursuant to the provisions
of Order No. R-2645, which order established temporary l60-acre spacing
and fixed well locations for the Simanola-Fennsylvanian Pool, Lea County,
New Mexico, for a period of one year. All interested parties may appear
and show cause why said pool should not be developed on 40-acre spacing

In the matter of Case No. 2764 being reopened pursuant to the provisions
of Order No. R-2439, which order established temporary 640-acre spacing
units for the West Jal-Strawn Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, for a
period of two years. All interested parties may appear and show cause
why said pool should not be developed on 320-acre spacing units.

Application of Schermerhorn Oil Corporation for a non-standard location
and a non-standard gas proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of an 80-acre non-standard gas
proration unit comprising the N/2 NE/4 of Section. 5, Township 19 South,
Range 37 East, Eumont Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to be dedicated
to its Linam G Well No. 1 at a non-standard location 1025 feet from the
North line and 1953 feet from the East line of said Section 5.

Application of Union Oil Company of California for the creation of a new
0il pool and for special pool rules, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks the creation of a new oil pool for Wolf-
camp production for their California State No. 1-7 located in Unit D of
Section 7, Township 15 South, Range 35 East, Lea County, New Mexico, and
the promulgation of special rules for said pool, including a provision
for 8U-acre sSpacing.

Application of Continental Oil Company for an unorthodox location, lLea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an
exception to Rule 4 of the special pool rules for the Baish Wolfcamp
and Maljamar-4Abo Pools, to permit the locaticn of its Baish "a™ Well No.
13 at an unorthodox location for said pocls 1780 feet from the North
line and 460 feet from the West line of Section 22, Township 17 South,
Range 32 East, Lza County, New Mexico.

CASE 2942: (Reopened)
units.

CASE 2764: (Reopened)

CASE 3203:

CASE 3204:

CASE 3205:

CASE 3206:

Application of apache Corporation for a pool extensicn and special pool
rules, Lea County, New Mexico. éApplicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks the extension of the High Plains-FPennsylvanian Pool, Lea County,
New Mexicu to include its Delaware-apache Well No. 1 located in the NE/4
of Section 22, Township 14 South, Range 34 East; applicant further seeks
the promulgation of temporary special pool rules for said pool including
a provision for 1A0-acre proration units,
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Mr. A. 1. Porter, Jr.
Secretary-Director

0il Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Dear Mr. Porter:

I transmit herewith the Application of Union 0Oil Company
of California for an Order creating a new oil field. It is
requested that this Application be set for the examiner hearing
on February 10, 1965.

Very truly yours,
N ) 5 /7
,%z 2 ’/W/
(i/ﬁohn F. Russell
JFR:pv

Enclosure

DOCKET MAILED




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF
UNION OIL COMPANY OF CALIFORNIA FOR
AN ORDER CREATING AND DESIGNATING A
NEW OIL FIELD FOR THE PRODUCTION OF
OIL FROM THE WOLFCAMP FORMATION OF THE
MORTON (PERMO PENN) FIELD, SUCH FIELD

TO CONSIST OF ALL OF SECTION 7, TOWN- No. . oW

SHIP 15 SOUTH, RANGE 35 FAST, AND ALL

OF SECTION 12, TOWNSHIP 15 SOUTH,

RANGE 34 EAST, N.M.P.M., LFA COUNTY,

NEW MEXICO, AND FOR ESTABLISHING SPECIAL
RULES AND REGULATIONS FOR SAID FIELD,
INCLUDING 80 ACRE SPACING.

M S N N S N N N N N N N N SN N

APPLICATION

COMES NOW Applicant, Union Oil Company of Califormnia, by
its attorney, John F. Russell, and states:

1. That Applicant potentialed its Union 0Oil Company of
California State No. 1-7 discovery well located 660 feet from
the North line and 660 feet from the West line of Section 7,
Township 15 South, Range 35 East, on November 1, 1964.

2., Applicant portentialed its Union 0il Company of California
Gulf-Federal No. 1-12 well located 1,980 feet from the North
iine and 660 feet from the East line of Section 12, Township
15 South, Range 34 East, on December 29, 1964,

3. That said wells discovered a new common source of

supply in this area.




4. That in conformity with the practices of the Commission

a field should be created, defined and classified including such
acreage as appears to cover the newly discovered source of supply
located in Section 7, Township 15 South, Range 35 East, and Section
12, Township 15 South, Range 34 East, N.M.P.M,, Lea County,
New Mexico.

5. That the probable areal extend of the common source
of supply is limited, and to prevent waste and to protect correlative
rights, proration units of 80 acres should be established.

6. That one well will efficiently and economically drain
at least 80 acres of the said common source of supply.

WHEREFORE, Applicant requests the Commission to set this
matter down for hearing before one of its examiners, to publish
notice as required by law, and, after hearing, issue its order
creating and designating a new oil field as prayed for herein,
and to provide for the orderly development of the common source
of supply, and to prevent waste, drilling units of 80 acres,
well spacing regulations, and a casing program for said common
source of supply.

Respectfully submitted,
UNION OIL COMPANY OF CALIFORNIA

N

! g
AL Ny 4”//
By ‘4 ".}/4,/77 \) oy e K4
John ¥, Russell
1Iﬁs Attorney

P. 0. Drawer 640
Roswell, New Mexico
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DOMESTIC PRODUCING DEPARTMINT
NEW MEXICO DISTRICT

MAILING ADDRESS
P, O. BOX 1978
ROSWELL. NEW MEXICO

P
Ly,

February 5, 1965

New Mexico Qil Conservation
Commi ssion
Post Office Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico .
N
Re: Cgse 3204, 80-Acre Spacing,
Morton Permo—Pennsylvanian
Pool

Gentlemen:

Union Oil Company of California has made application for temporary 80-acre
spacing rules for the Morton Permo-Pennsylvanian pool. We understand their
request to be for f£C-acre proration units consisting of any two contiguous
quarter-quarter sections with wells to be drilled on eitner of the quarter-
quarter sections. As owner of nearby acreage, Atlantic wishes to concur
with this application,

Yours very truly,

.

P .
f PR i s o O S

¥, ', Tomlinson
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'IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING

THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

I

" APPLICATION OF UNION OIL COMPANY
OF CALIFORNIA FOR THE CREATION OF
A NEW OIL POOL AND FOR SPECIAL POOL
'RULES, LBA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

' BY THE COMMISSION :

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

'CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR

4

CASBE No. 3204
Order No. R~2872
NOMENCLATURE

ORDER OF THE_ COMMISSION

This cause came on for hearing at 2 o'clock a.m. on February
lO 1565, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel 8. Nuttef

quurum beiny present, having considered the testimony, the record,

~and the recommendatiors of the Examiner, and being fully advised
'in the premises,

I
NOW, on this_ 5th  day of March, 1965, the Commiseion, a §
I

FINDS: 1
!
(1) That due public notice having been given as reguired bv*

Law, the Commission has jurisdiction cf thieg cause and the sub]ect
matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Union 0ii Company of California, !
zeeks the creation of a new oil pool for Wolscamp production and
the promulgation of temporary special rulss and regulations
governing said pool, including a provision for S0-acre spacing,.

¢3) That the applicant's State Well No. 1-7 located in Unit -
D of Bection 7, Township 15 Scuth, Rang2 35 EBEast, NMPM, Lea County,
flew lexico, has discovered a =zeparate comuon souxce of supply which
‘should be designated the Morton-Lower Wolfcamp Pool; that the ver-'
tical limits of said pool should be the zone encountered in said
w21l between 10,182 and 10,¢70 feet; and that the norizontal limitsg
of said pool should he the EW/¢ of fection 7, Township 15 Socuth, .
Range 35 Baszt and the HE/4 of Section 12, Towwvh p 15 South, Ranve
24 3Z=st, WMPE, Lea County, tlaw Mexico.
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CASE No. 3204

"Qrder No. R-2872

(4) That said separate common source of supply has previ-
cusly been designated the Morton Permo-Pennsylvanian Pool and re-

'designated the Morton-Pennsylvanian Pool; that the Morton- :
. Pennsylvanian Pool should be abolished and a new pool created ?

‘as set out above,

(5) That in order to prevent the economic loss caused by
the drilling of unnecessary wells, to avoid the augmentation of
risk arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells,

.to prevent reduced recovery which might result from the drilling

of too few wells, and to otherwise pravent waste and protect

- correlative rights, temporary special rules and regqulatiuns
" providing for 80-acre spacing units should be promulgated for

'the Morton-Lower Wolfcamp Pool.

(6) That the temporary spacial rules and regulations

.should provide for limited well locations in order to assure ;

. should be established for a one-year period in ordex to allow

- the operators in the subject pool to gather reservoir information
‘tc establish the area that can be efficiently and economically ?
"drained and developed by one well. 1

"ing in March, 1966, at which time the operators in the subject

‘orderly development of the pocl and protect coxrelative rights. {

{7) That the temporary special rules and requlations ?

{(8) That this case should be reopened at an examiner hear- ;

]

pocl should be prepared to appear and show cause why the Morton-
Lower Wolfcamp Pool should not be developed on 40-acre spacing :
units. ‘

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the Morton-Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea County, New

‘Mexico, is hereby abolished.

{2) Tnat a new pocl in Lea County, lew Mexieco, classified
as an oll pool for Lower Wolfcamp production is hereby created and
designated the Morton-Lower Wolfcamp Pool, wita wvertical limitse
comprising the zone encountered between 10,182 and 10,0670 feet
in the Union 91l Company of California Shate Well Ho. 1-7 located
in Unit D of Section 7, Township 15 South, Range 35 Zast, NMPHM,
Lea County, New Mexico, and horizontal limits comprising the ./4
of Section 7, Township 15 Sounth, Range 35 East and the NE/4 of
Secticon 12, Township 15 8osmth, Ranga 34 East, WNMPM, Lea County,
Mew Mexico.




ihereinafter set forth. |

‘taining 80 acres, more or less, consisting of the N/2, §/2, B/2,
Lor W/2 of a governmental guarter section; provided, however, that
‘nothing contained herein shall be construed as prohibiting the
‘drilling of a well on each of the quarter-quarter sections in

. the unit,

wcomprising a governmental quarter-quarter section or lot. All
.operators cffsetting the proposed non-gtandard unit shall be
‘notified of the application by registered or certified mail, and
.the application shall state that such notice his been furnished.
'The Secretary-Director may approve the application upon receipt
. of written waivers from all offset operators or if no offset

' operator has entered an objection to the formation ot the non-

-3
CASE No. 3204
Order No. R-2872

(3) That temporary Special Rules and Regulat’ons for the |
Morton-Lowar Wolfcamp Pool are hereby promilgated as follows:

SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS ;
FOR THE ;
MORTON-LOWZR WOLFCAMP POOL !
!

RULE 1, Each well completed or recompleted in the Morton- E

Lower Wolfcamp Pool or in the Lower Wolfcamp formation within one !

mile thereof, and not nearer to or within the limits of another ;
designated Lower Wolfcamp pool, shall be spaced, drilled, operated,

‘and produced in accordance with the Special Rules and Regulations :

‘an exception to the requirements of Rule 2 without notice and

RULE 2. Bach well shall be located on a standard unit con-

RULE 3. The Secretary-Director of the Commission wmay grant

hearing when an applicaticor haz kteen filed for a non-standard unit?

standard unit within 30 days after the Secretary-Director has
recelved the application.

RULE 4, Each wall shall bz located within 1590 ifecet of the
center of a governmental orarter-—guactar gection or lot,

RULE 5. The Secretary-Director may grant an exception to
the requirementes of Rule 4 without notice and hearing wnen an
application hag been filed for an unorthodox location necessitated
by topograpghical conditions or the recompletion of a well previ-
cusly drilled to anothexr horizon. All operators offsetting the
proposed unorthodox location shall be notified of the application
by registered or certified wail, and the application ghall state

‘that such notice has been furnished. The Secretary-Diractor may

approve the application upon receipt of wribtten walvere from all
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CASE No. 3204 |
Order No. R-2872 i

to the unorthodox location within 20 days after the Secretary-

é
iioffset operatoxs or if no coffget operator has entered an objcction!
?iDlrector has received the application.

RULE 6. A standard proration unit (79 through 81 acres)
'shall be assigned an 80-acre proportional factor of 5.67 for
-allowable purposes, and in the event there is more than one well
.on an 80-acre proration unit, the operator may produce the allow-
‘able assigned to the unit from the wells on the unit in any pro-
portion.

; The allowable assigned to a non-standard proration
Junit shall bear the name ratio to a standard allowable as the
acreage in such non-standard unit bears to 80 acres.

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED:

, (1) That any well presently drilling to or completed in thel
: Morton=Lowexr Wolfcamp Pool or in the Lower Wolfcamp formation with
.in one mile thereof that will not comply with the well location

. requirements of Rule 4 is hereby granted an exception to the
.requirements of said@ rule. The operator shall notify the Hobbs |
S District Office of the Commission in writing of the name and :
“location of the well on or before April 1, 1965.

¥

‘ (2) That each well presgentiy drilling to or completed in i
the Morton-Lower Wolfcamp Pool or in the Lower Wolfcamp formation
‘within one mile thereof shall recuive a 40-acre allowable until a
orm C=~102 dedicating 30 acres to the well has been filed with :

the Commission,

|

(3} That this case shall be raopened at an examiner hearing}

in March, 1364, at which time the operatorz in the subject pool may

appear and show cause why the Morton-Lower Wolicamp Pool should not
be developed on 40-acre zpocing unita.,

{4) That jurisdiction oF this cause is retained for the
entry of suchh further crders is the Commiscion may deem ueces-—
3azry.
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CASE Mo. 3204
%Ordcr Mo, R-=2872

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexizo, on the day and year herein-
ibov. designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
IL COMSERVATION COMMISSION

) I |

« CAMPBELL, Chairman

,4‘2/5’/"479

m,&wj

A. L., PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary

esr/



GOVERNUR
JACK M, CAMPBEL |
CHAIRMAN

State of Netw Mexico

®il Conservation Commission
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LAND COMMISSIONER A ﬁ 3 STATE GEOLOGIST

oo e X
GUYTON B. HAYS ”l":l:ﬂ'l“‘ A. L. PORTER, JR.
MEMBER SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

P. O. BOX 2088
SANTA FE

March 5, 1965

Re: Case No. 3204

Attorney at Law Applicant:
Post Office Drawer 640
Roswell, New Mexicc Union 0il Company

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Com-
mission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

04 2z, Y,

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

ir/

Carbon copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs oOcCC X
Artesia OCC

Aztec OCC
OTHER

DOCKET MAILED

Date T / o //

;o
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Docket No. 7-66

DOCKET: EXAI{"U'ER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - MARCH 9, 1966

9 A.M., - QOIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner, or Daniel S.
Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

CASE 3381:

Application cof Tenneco 0il Company for an exception to Rule 15,
Order No. R-2397, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks an exception to Rule 15, Order No. R-2397,
special rules for the Double-X Delaware Pool, for its U. S. Smelting
USA Well No. 2, located in Unit E of Section 22, Township 24 South,
Range 32 East, Lea County, New Mexico, to permiit said well to make
up overproduction of gas at a lesser rate than complete shut in, in
order that gas may be used from said to gas-1ift another well on

the same lease.

Application of Union 0il Company of California for a unit agreement,

Eddy County, New Mexicc Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
approval of the North H.avache Unit Area comprising 4480 acres,

more or less, of Federal and State lands in Township 22 South, Range

22 East, Eddy County, New Mexico.

In the matter of Case No. 3204 being recpened pursuant to the pro-
visicns of Order No. R-2872, which order established 80-acre spacing
units for the Morton-lower Wolfcamp Pool, Lea County, New Mexico,

for a pericd of one year. All interested parties may appear and show
cause why said pool should not be develonec on 4C-acre spacing units.

CASE 3382:
CASE 3204: (Reopened)
CASE 3206: (Reopened)

In the matter of Case No. 3206 being reopened pursuant to the pro-
visions ot Order No. R-Z2874, which order established 160 acre
spacing for the High Plains-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New
Mexico, for a pericd of one vyear. All interested parties may appear
and show cause why said pool should rot e developed on 80-acre or
40-acre spacing units.
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE ETATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THR HEARING
CALLED BY TER OIL. COMSERVATION
COMIESION QF MEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE Mo. 3204
Order ENo. R~2872-A

APPLICATION OF UNION OXL COMPANY

OF CALIFOMIIA FOR THR CREATION OF
A NEW OIL POOL AND FOR SPECIAL POOL
RULRS, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

QRDER OF TNE CONMISSION
BX_THE COMMISSION:

This cause cams on for hearing at 3 a.m. on Marxch 9, 1966,
“at Santa Fe, Bew Mexico, before Examiner Blvis A. Uts.

BOW, on this__ 16th day of March, 1966, the Commission, a
quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
in the premises,

E1XRS :

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commiasion har jurisdiction of this cause and the subject .
mabbaw bhaoawe~s

(2) That by Order No. R-2372, datec Marchk 5, 1965, temporary
Special Ruler and Regulationg were promulicated faxr the Morton~
Lower Wolfeamp Pool, Lez County, New Mexico.

{(3) 7That pursuant to the provisiona »f Order No, R-2872,
thiz cake wae reopenad to allow the operators in the subject pool
*o appear and st oaw cause why the Mortoa-Lowey #olfoamp Yool chould
not be deveivped on AQ-acre spacing units.

{4) That the «vicencs sstapolisnes a0 oas »e.0 L Lia the
Morton-Lower Wolfeamp Pool oan sifilclantly nad ccononically
cwain and davelop 80 sorasn,
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CASE No. 3204
Order No. R-2072-A

(5) That the Special Rules and Regulations promulgated by
Order No. R-2872 have afforded and will afford to the owner of
each property in the pool the opportunity to produce his just
and equitable share of the oil in the pool.

{(6) That to prevent the economic loss caused by the drilling
cf unnecessary wells, tc avoid the augmentation of risk arising
from the drilling of an excessive number of walls, to prevent
reduced recovery which might result from the drilling of too few
wells, and to otherwise prevent waste and protect correlative
rights, the Special Rules and Regulations promulgatad by Order
No. R-2872 should be continuasd in full force and effect untii
further order of the Commission.

1T IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the Special Rules and Regulations governing the ;
Morton-Lower Wolfcamp Pocl promulgated by Order No. R-2872 are )
hereby continued in full force and effect until further order
cf the Commission.

(2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such furthsr —rdexs az the Commission may Jdeem necesg-
Baxy.

DOME at Santa Ye, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove
deaignated,

STATE OF HEW MEXICO
”QE% COMSERVATION COMMISSION
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1120 SIMMS 5LDG, ¢ P, O, BOX 1092 @ PHONE 243.6491 & ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico

March 9, 1966
EXAMINER

- . = m e m s Em m om s wm e m e = = wm m e m = m e = e o= -

IN THE MATTER OF:

)
)
)
In the matter of Case No. 3204 being g
reopened pursuant to the provisions of )
Order No. R-2872, which order established )
80-acre spacing units for the Morton-Lower )
Wolfcamp Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, for )
a period of one year. g
)
)
)
)
)

- w e m m e m om e e om e m om ® @m o= o m o= m e o= w = e = -

BEFORE:

Elvis A. Utz, Gas Engineer

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

Case No.£E§9£_______
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MR. DURRETT: In the matter of Case No. 3204 being
reopened pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-2872, which
order established 80-acre spacing units for the Morton-Lower
Wolfcamp Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, for a period of one vyear.

MR. RUSSELL: John F. Russell of Roswell apoearing
on behalf of Union 0il Company. I have two witnesses, Mr.
Browning and Mr. Jordan.

(Witnesses sworn.)
{Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits
1, 2, 3 & 4 marked for
identification.)

MR. UTZ: Are there other appearances in this case?

* %k %
J. B. JORDAN, awitness, having been first duly sworn,
was examined and testified as follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. RUSSELL:

Q Will you state vour name for the Examiner and by whom
you are employed?

A J. B. Jordon, I'm employ~d by the Union 0il Company

of California.

¢ In what capacity?

A As a Development Geologist,
0 “here are vou lcocated?

A Roswell, New Mexico,
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2 Q Have you previously qualified to testify beforc the
o
g Examiner and the Commission?
S
£ A Yes, I have.
o8
s X §3 Q You previously testified in Case 3206 where the
— % i
- % Zx | Rules were established for this pool, did you not?
‘= E 3@ A Yes, sir.
ot = 28
o s <3 . . :
Tz % Q And submitted exhibits in that case?
. k] —
fun ¥ a %‘
= % s A Yes, I did.
R . o
= 2 £Z Q And you have prepared exhibits in this case which are
[anfn} w * I
[N x &
— g ¢’ | updating the ones introduced in the original case, is that
as c §‘£
a $ g% correct?
w g:g -
? ‘? o'g‘
a = g8 A That's correct.
= £ :f
Nz y : ;
o= = 1% MR. RUSSELL: For the purpose of clarifying the record
Q> 2 g°
h— | 5 =9

I ask that the exhibits in the prior testimony in the case be
incorporated.
MR. UTZ: Thev will be incorporated.

Q (By Mr. Russell) Directing your attention to what
has been marked Union’'s Exhibit 1, what does that portray?

A £ structural contour map contoured at 50 foot
intervals on top of the Lower Wolfcamp pay zone. This map
also shows the line of section of the Exhibit Number 2 and 3.

0 Now, there are some additional wells shown on this

exhipit which were not shown on the exhibit originally

introduced in this case.

R - S

T
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A The additional well is the Huber Number 1 Stoltz
Federal in the Northwest of the Southeast of Section 12. This

well was completed early this year as a producer from the Lower

2
<}
z
z
g
¢
&> & 88 (Wolfcamp, the old McAlester State E-L in the Northwest of the
: ;; Southwest of Section 7. It was reentered by Alvin Carvin and
2 a9
: w
¥ g¢ |was completed as a producer.
5 @ D
cLooow <8
g +< Q As a result of the information you obtained from those
C—‘Q ™ §.
;EE 5 S§ wells and your production history, you have made some changes
= %= %z |in your contour line on the original, have you not?
> w e
[ z a
— £ §; A Yes, I have. This shows the structural configuration
a> < 9%
a 3§ ¥ .
= & <% |as interpreted from the latest well data.
>.- z .§ R . .
as 8% Q In other respects it is the same as the prior
e z 2z
= = iz L
e < i |exhibit?
a> ¥ gr
= b
A That's correct.
Q0 I refer you to Union's Exhibit Number 2 and ask you

to explain that exhibit?

A Exhibit 2 is a hNorth South cross section across the
field. This cross section graphically depicts the structural
and stratographic attitude of the Wolfcamp Zones across the
 Morton Field.

0 Is there anything in particular on this exhibit

that you would like to point out for the Examiner which may
be different from your original testimony?

A “his secticn has a Hubker well orn it which is the
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2 new well in the field; that is the second from the right. é
[e] 3
0 a
] ;
5 0 That is the only major difference between the originalp 1
S :
§ A That i1s the only major difference. As you will note é
S ;
> [e]
= v

: 3 Z2g the well is considerably higher than anything else in the field.

-z 1%
F 3 0 I refer you to what has been marked as Union's Exhibit

- = ['n y

[y w o> Z

< = u ,

E? E §g Number 3 and ask you what that exhibit shows?

@, 28 :

g W% A Exhibit Number 3 is also a cross section across the

[en ¥ : g' ‘

= B 35 Morton Field in the Northwest Southeast direction depicting :

o co N ] .

e % ¥z the structural and stratographic attitude of the Wolfcamp

[ el w e I

FO. x e }

. £ =. |beds. As you will note, the second well from the left, the

as = §5

E; 2 2§ Union 0il Number 1-12 Culf Federal is common to both sections.

1 LI

. 3

= i 82 0 This includes one additional well over your

= z 33 :
= %3 . Py s

o < 22 original exhibit?

a> £ geo

== b ol

A Yes.
0 No von have anvthinag further to »~7cin vonr testimony

in reagard to Exhibit 3?

A No, sir.

0 Is there anything on any of these three exhibits
that you want to amplify on?

A If you will refer to Exhibit 2 you will note that I
have divided the Wolfcamp pay zone into two zones. I have done

this kecause of the pattern reefing condition in the second

zone which doesn't carry up into zone Number 1. Zone 1 appears

to Le more of a blanket zone over tho area and that is more or
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less the basis for the division in the two zones.
MR. RUSSELL: I have no further questions of this
witness.
CROSS-EXAMINATION
BY MR. UTZ:

Q You're not proposing here that we consider these two
separate sources of supply, are you?

A I don't believe so. As far as we can tell they do
have a common water table. Just exactly how that water got
in there with the common o0il table in the two zones I don't
know; possibly some remote connection between the zones.

MR. UTZ2: Were you through?
MR. RUSSELL: One further question.
REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. RUSSELL:

0 Were Exhibits 1, 2 and 3 prepared by you or under
your supervision?
A Yes, sir, they were.
MR. RUSSELL: We offer Exhibits 1, 2 and 3 into
evidence,

(Whereupon, Exhibits 1, 2 and
3 offered into evidence.)

MR, UTZ: Exhibits 1, 2 and 3 will be entered into

the record of this case.
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(Whereupon, Exhibits 1, 2 and 3
admitted into evidence.)

RECROSS-EXAMINATION

BY MR. UTZ:

Q In your previous case did you offer any data, radius
of range data?

A I believe there was some offered by the other
witness, I think he would be more qualified.

C He will cover that recuirement?

A Yes, sir.

MR. UTZ: Any further questions of the witness? The
witness may be excused.
kk®
CHARLES W. BROWNTING, a witness, having been
first duly sworn, was examined and testified as follows:
DIRECT EXAMINAYION

BY MR, RUSSELL:

Q Will you please state your name, by whom you are
Iemployed and in what capacity?

A Charles . Browning, employed by Union 0il Company
of California as a District engineer of the West Texas-New
Mexico District in Midland, Texas, sir.

0 And you have previously qualified to testify before

the Commission?

A Yes, sir.
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' 1-12was complcted the bottom hole pressure was essentially

8
Q In the original hearing of Case 3206 you prepared cert
exhibits and gave testimony?
A Yes, sir, I did.

Q I refer you to what has been marked as Union's Exhibit
Number 4 which consists of a number of pages, and ask if that |
is an updating of the evidencé of which you introduced at the
prior original hearing as well as some of the same records?

A Yes, it is.

Q If you will, go to that Exhibit Number 4 and go
through it page by page and indicate whether it was the same
as the prior hearing exhibit and if not what the change is?

A All right, sir. On the First Page is the well data
which includes the reservoir characteristics as we determined
from core and log analysis; they did not change from the
previous exhibit. The second exhibit--

0 Second page?

A ~-Second Page of the exhibit is the same as was
presented before and it is simply the pressure recordings to
indicate the obvious pressure intervals between the two wells.
This is graphically indicated on the Third Page and it would
be noted that the pressure as we establiched on the discovery
well at some 4225 pounds, it's pressure versus time draw down,

it would ke noted that at the point at which the Gulf Federal

ain

e e e e o et 2 i e - - O — SR —
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the same as that that we had noted in the decline of the 1-7.
Without producing the 1-12 we continued to run pressure bottoms
in it te check the pressure draw down. As we continued to
produce with the 1-7 we noted that the Gulf Federal had a
pressure of approximately 3490 pounds at a 96 hour shut-in.

72 hours later with the State 1-7 producing there was a 40
pound draw down in the Federal 1-12 which would indicate both
wells were opened up, produced together and shut-in, and after
100 hours shut-in 1/24/65, extrapolated to infinity, you will
note that the pressures within the two wells are in quite close
agreement. i

The next page is a page exhibited at the same time
showing the indication between the two wells. 1It's a reservoir
pressure versus cumulative production of the State 1-7 with the
original bottom hole pressure and pressures as reported versus
production.

The third point will be noted as that period of time
in which the 1-12 began to produce and the obhvious deflecticn
of the pressure as recorded in the 1-7 will be noted.

The next page is a new exhibit. We now presently
have some reservoir history of some production wressure work
that we've done out therc. We noted that we ran two pressure
teste, one dated 2/20/65 whicn was a 76 hour shut-in pressure,

and another running 4/3/65 which was a 96 hour shut-in. Both
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of those pressures as recorded were extrapolated to infinity.
The pressures are noted during that period of time, the
cumulative production from the reservoir on 16,013 barrels:
the pressure drop was 230 pounds. This gives us 69.5 barrels
for PSI draw down assuming an abandoned pressure of 200 pounds.

We find that we have 2483 pounds of reservoir
pressure remainirg at 69.5, this gives 62,000.

This coupled with the cumulative production gives us
an ultimate recovery of 14,260 barrels from these two wells or
107,230 barrels per well. To verify the 106,300 barrels that

we had originally estimated by volumetrics, this would

indicate that
in very close
curve.

The

which we have

which was from 3/23/65.

plotting the pressures versus production, T + Delta T over

Delta T.

pressures.

This is an example of how we arrived at each of the

the original work with pressures and volumes are

agreement after we reach the final slowe of the

next two pages are examples of the manner in
recorded the pressures and the last buildup

I'm sure you will note the record of

It is pecular that both wells avpeared to be

the last six hours of thelr shut-in time. It is noted

had a pressure recorded of 2649 for the last six hours

1-7, and a record of 2607 in the 1-12. The cdifference

stabilized
that we

on the

in the
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two recorded pressures are probably due to the differences in
the bottom, in the hole; the difference in the lewvel at which
they were hung and just the inaccuracy of the two instruments.
We did still not assume that they were stabilized but did
extrapolate them to infinity and tock an average for the final
two wells.

The last page is an updating for Economics for various
spacing schemes using the present history rather than the
other history presented before. Our o0il value coupled with the
agas is $3.20 a barrel; an average well assuming 87.5 percent;
production taxes of 6.29 percent; lifting cost, $0.11 per barrel
the average well cost is $142,000.00 per well.

The economy is listed at oil revenue and net revenue
after royalties on the 80 acre spacing schemes. Following
down through these items you will note the profit and loss,
that on the 40 ar>e <~heme we have a net loss of $7,219 90
which on the 80 acre we have srofit of $127,564.00 or the
vrofit or investiont ratio of 0.%90/1,

QO And from the studies which vou have conducted since
the oriaginal hearing are you still of the opinion that one well
will drain 80 acres?

A Yes.

Q And also to go on to the 40 acre spacing would it

recsult in a loss to the operator and discourage further

~e
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p development in the pool?
(e}
z :
E A Yes, sir.
[*]
v
§ Q Is it your recommendation that present rules with
z ¢
oot 3 &8 80 acre spacing be continued?
proie > 3
§ o=
. ug A Yes, sir.
L 3 > Z
o - g o
. —— | = w
—_ & >0 syl 3
= £ 8% 9] Was Exhibit 4 prepared by you or under your
F ol . =20
o 2 < 2 N .
T ez direction?
oo 5 § hd
L < 323
= % 38 A Yes, sir.
PR, v w2
[ty g 5 o~
—_— - - o . . . .
c2. % T2 MR. RUSSELL: We offer Exhibit 4 into evidence.
> oz tE
N Y
N (Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit
= «< - . .
2 s gd 4 offered intc evidence.)
(= =] Q c
= - s
! ; 3 MR. UTZ: Without objection Exhibit 4 will be
a> ° g2
v— z @ ;
= S %= entered.
— > =2
-3 5 »w
Q™ . . .
— £ Bz (Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit

4 admitted into evidence.)
MR. RUSSELL: No further questions of this witness.
CRCSS~-EXAMINATION

BY HR. UTZ:

Q) Mr. Browning, in your opinion will there be more
wells drilled in this pool?

A Yes, sir, I Lelieve there will as a result cof a liubker
cempnletion to the south of cur 1-12. T think that as a matter

of fact Unlon 01l oresently has plans for drilling two wells

south of there in hopes of finding the second pay zone on the

recent builaup we find in the Huber well.
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Q I guess your contention thazmggééé";;ii; én;;&;;;gtely
drained on 80 acre tracts?
A Yes, sir, I think the first two wells drilled

indicated this to be the case. It might be noted that the
third well which is the McAlester State '"Q"1l which was complete
in the same zone one in which the first two wells were complete
is in the same reservoir and is also on 80 acre spacing. We
did note pressure depletion within this zone and coupled with
high water cut that has made this well a limited producer, so

I believe this proves adequately and conclusively that we can

[t¢

3
-

drain 80 acres or possibly mOr

¢ Is this a water graft pool?
A I do not know, sir, I believe it's pressure depletion
drive.

MR. UTZ2: Anv other guestions.
MR, DURRETT: One guestion please.
CROSS-EXAMINATION
BY fR. DURRETT:
0 Mr, Browning, vou stated that your producltion
history that you have available now verified your original

calculation on rooervae, is thal correct? j

A Yes, sirc.

o
N

p

So your economics arce essentially the same as prasert

in the original hearipa?

ed
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A Essentially so, other than at that time we were
trucking our oil at fourteen cents a barrel which effected
the income; our lifting cost was higher because we had nothing
te go by, there was no gas market for our price of $3.01,
instead the $3.20 which adds nineteen cents to the oil
p recduction, so it presents a little more favorable picture
but not a great deal. The very close agreement with
volumetric calculation as verified by material balance
calculation after we had enough production pressure and history

ndicates our original conclusions were guite close.
Yy Y

| 2dd

MR. UTZ: Any other Juestions; witness excused.
Do you have anything further, Mr. Russell?

MR. RUSSELL: Nothing further.

MR. UTZ: Other statements in this case?

MR. DURRETT: I cdo have a telegram from T. J.
McAlester, Huber Corporation, supporting Union's application
in this case.

MR. UTZ: JAny other statements? The case will

be taken under adviscment and call Case 3206.
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
) ss
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, BOBBY J. DAVIS, Notary Public in and for the County
of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that
the foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before the
New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission was reported by me;

and that the same is a true and correct record of the said

proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

Witness my Hand and Seal this 6th day of April, 1966.

44£g;*ﬂL¢L§£::f:;l, é‘j::i4"
NFrarYy PUBLIC

My Commission Expires:

March 13, 1969.
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BEFORE THE

NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Santa Fe, New Mexico
February 10, 1965

EXAMINER HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:

Application of Union 0il Company of
California for the creation of a new
oil pool and for special pool rules,
Lea County, New Mexico.

BEFORE: DANIEL S. NUTTER, Examiner
ELVIS A. UTZ, Alternate gExaminer

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

Case No.

3204
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MR. UTZ: Call next Case, Number 3204.

MR. DURRETT: Application of Union 0il Company of
California for the creation of a new oil pool and for special
pool rules, Lea County, New Mexico.

MR. RUSSELL: John F. Russell; Roswell, New Mexico,
representing the applicant, and I have two witnesses to be
sworn.

(Witnesses sworn.)
MR. RUSESELL: Mr. Examiner, at the outset, I'd like

to state that the Applicant seeks

t

he creation of a new oil
pocl and for special pool rules in the Morton Permo-Penn Pool,
and on January 26, the Applicant received a letter from the
Commission from Mr. Ramey, Supervisor of District One, stating
that Union State Number 1-7 in Unit D of Section 7, Township
15 South, Range 35 East, currently listed in the undesignated
section of the proraticnal schedule, appears in the iorton
Pennsylvanian Pool in the March schecdule, which was according

to the vrovision of the Comuission Order No. R-2833, wihicn I

(8]

2
3

believe created tne pool in the Worthwest Quarter of Section 7

anc¢ I feel that the Commission would —-- 1f the Exautilner would
prefer, as though it nadn’t been nrorated to put it in there as
onge of our wells. |

MR. UT%: That's correct Mr. Russell. I made the

observation the other day, when I was looking over the
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advertisement for the March liearing, maybe it was the

February liearing, I noticed that there was a case there to
redesignate the Morton Permo-Penn Pool and to delete the Permo
part from it with respect to the vertical limits to the
Pennsylvanian formation. You might keep this in mind in
whatever testimony you might have in this regard.

In your opinioan, is the pool in the Pennsylvanian
or does it go up onto the Permo also?

MR. RUSSELL: I believe we consider it to be in the
Permo.

MR. UTZ: So, that would be the Permo-Penn, tnere?

MR. RUSSELL: Yes. In other words, it shows the
transition from the Wolfcamp to the Pennsylvanian and probably
you get two companies together and neither one of them would
pick the same way as tc top.

MR. UTZ: You may want to get ahold of our geclogist
in Hobbs and discuss this with him because we definitely have
scneduled the deletion of it from the list and redesignation
as the dMorton-Penn Pool.

MR, RUSSELL: I helieve we consider it to be the
Permo-Penn,

(tinereupon, Applicant's Exhiblts

1 througn 13 marked for identifi-
cation.)
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J. B. JORDATN, called as a witness herein, having been
first duly sworn, was examined and testified as follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. RUSSELL:

0 Will you please state your name, residence, and by
whom you are employed, and in what capacity?

A J. B. Jordan, Roswell, New Mexico. I am employed
by the Union 0il Company of California as District Explora;ion
Geologist.

Q Have you previously qualified to testify before the
Commission or one of the Examiners?

A No, I haven't.

Q Would you give a brief resume of your educaticnal
background and your experience in the field after graduation?

A I'm a graduate of the University of Oklahoma with a
Bachelor of Science Degree in Geology. I was employecd by
tha Union 0il Company of California in 1947, have eighteen years
as Exploration Geologist in West Texas and New Hexico, and the
past three years in ny present capacity as Lxploration Geologist

MR, RUSSELL: Are tie witness' qualifications

MR, UTZ2: Yes, sir.

(By #ir. Russell) Jow, vou're fam

N R . |23 N
AR e R T R Y R e

'application of Union 0Oil Company of California in Case MNo. 3204
|
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are you not?

A Yes, I am.

o} And you have prepared certain exhibits in connection
therewitn?

A Yes, sir.

Q I'1l ask you to refer to what has been marked as

Exhibit Number 1 and ask you to explain what that reflects.

A Exhibit Number 1 is a land plat in the vicinity of the
Mortcn—-Penn pools, and shows the lease ownership in the area
and Union's acreage is colored in yellow.

Q And how many wells has Union completed in this area?

A Union has completed two wells; the State 1-7 in the
Northwest, Northwest of Section 7, 15, 35; and the Number 1-12
Gulf Federal in the Southeast of the Northeast of Section 12,
15, 34, and there have been several dry holes drilled in this
immediate area which are shown on the land plat.

Q nNow, I'1ll refer vou toc what has been marked as

|
Applicant's Exnhibit 2 and ask you to explain what that refleccots.

'

A Lxhibit 2 is a sub-surface contour map contoured in
twenty-five foot intervals on top of the iHorton pay zonc. 4nis

map also shows the acreage held by Union in yellow, and shows
the line of cross-section, two cross-sections, which will be
£xhibits 3 and 4. This map was basecd on sub-surface correlation

by clectric logs and indicates a northeast-southwest onticlinoe
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with approximately seventy-five foot closure.

Q The outer heavy circle and contour represents what,
in your opinion, 1s the possible limits of this pool?

A The minus 6300 foot contour is probably the outer
limit, depending on porosity conditions encountered on the
perimeter of this structure.

0 All right. 1I'll refer you to what has been marked

as Exhibit 3, and ask you to explain what that reflects.
A Zxhibit 3 is a northwest-southeast structure cross-

section across the Morton Permo-Penn Field. This cross-section

shows the horizon which 1s on the structure map as the top of

the pay zone. t shows the oil-water contact that we presently

defined and also shows the difference in the producing horizon

on the Great Western Town, which is in Section 18. It is

producing from approximately 9650 as against the green zone in

the 1-12 Gulf Federal.

0 Now, will you give the location of the four wells which

this Lxhibit?

you have usad on
;

A I have usecd four wells, the Carper to, 1 HMary Reed,

the dry hole located 330 from tie nortih and 1930 from the west
z

in Section 12, 15, 34. This i3 a lateroloy ganna ray of Union

1-12 Guli Federa. located 1980 from tnie north and 660 from

|
Ehe east in Section 12,

15, 34 completed flowing for a

\
?otential of 420 barrels per day.
|

This 1s a gamma ray induction
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electrical log on the McAlester No. 1 State &-L, 1980 from the
south and 560 from the west in Section 7, 15, 35. This is a
gamma ray electrical log on the Great Western No. 1 Town
located 660 from the north and 1980 from the west of Section
18, 15, 35 which is completed flowing 168 barrels plus 17 barrels
of water from perforations at 9650-9665.

Q All right. HNow, I'll refer you to kxhibit 4 and ask
you to explain what that reflects.

A Wxhibit 4 is a two well cross-section, running from
the southwest to the northeast, that includes Union No. 1-12
Gulf Federal and Union No. 1-7 State. This cross-section was
prepared to show the relationship between the two wells.

0 All right. 1I'll refer to Exhibit 5 and ask you to

identify that.

A Exhibit Number 5 is a core analysis on the State
Number 1-7.

Q Zxhibit Number 67?

A Exhibit number 6 is a core analysis on the Union

Federal Nunper 1-12.

7 Lxhibit Humber 7-A7
A Ixhibitc Nuwber 7-A is a wmicro-log on the State Number
) seven-3?
{
|
A 3even-2 1S 0 sonie gaoia ray togoon the State Humber |
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1-7. Seven-C is a dual induction laterolog on State 1-7.

7-C are self-explanatory, are they not?

A Yes, they are.

Q Do you have any comments which you want to make at
this time as to any of those exhibits?

A No, sir.

under your direction?
A Yes, sir, they were.
MR. RUSSELL: I have no further questions of this
Litness.
MR. UTZ: Are there any questions of this witness?
CROSS LEXAMINATION
BY MR. UT%:

Y Mr. Jordan, I'd like {0 assx you Lhie oLV

relating to Exhibit Jumber 3; why 1is the ilcAlester wall a dry

hole?

it's being re-entered to test, so we will find out.

0 It appears --

A It must have tested oil from those zones, it didn't
flow pbut it did test 2,000 feet.

o And Hcilester is re-entering the well?

Q Now, Mr. Jordan, the data on those Exhibits 5 through

Q Now, were Exhibits 1 through 7-C prepared by you or

L o e
10UuS JUEesSCiIon

A I don't think it is. Right now, at the present time,
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A They have relinquished the least at the present time.
0 Now, this pool is ringed by dry holes, one in Section

6 and one other in the Northwest of Section 12. Down here in

the pool was discovered?

A The one in Section 6 in the Southwest Quarter was
drilled after the pool was discovered and the others drilled
prior.

Q And evidently it's too low structurally to make a

well, as are the others?

A Yes, and on the south end they have poor porosity
conditions.

0 So, you have a lithologic change as you go that
direction?

A Yes.

MR. UTZ: Are there further guestions of Mr. Jordan?
You may be excused.
(Witness excused.)
CHAP LIS W, BROWINIING, called as a witness herein,
having been first duly sworn, was cxawmined and testified as
follows:
DIRECT bXAMINATION

BY iR, RUGSLLL:

Section 13, we have a dry hole. With these holes drilled before

0 Mr. Browning, will you please state your nane, residenc

€,
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and by whom you are c¢mployed?

A My name is Charles W. Browning and I live in Midland,
Texas and I am employed by the Union 0il Company of California
as District Exploitation Engineer.

Q Have you previously qualified to testify before this
Commission or one of its Examiners?

A No, sir, I have not.

Q Would you give a brief resume of your educational
background and vour professional background since graduation?

A I graduated from the University of Texas in 1959 with
a Bachelor of Science Deyreec in Petroleum Zngineering. I have
peen employed by Union Oil Company since that time in New
Mexico and West Texas as Drilling Engineer for about three

years, and three years in the kEngineering Department.

MR. RUSBSCLL: Arc the witnesc!' gualifications
accepnted?
MR. UTZ: Yes, sir,they are.
0 (By M1, Russell) “r. Browning, are you familiar with

the Application of Union 0il Conmpany of California in Case
NJumber 320472

A Yes, sir, T an.
{ Q And have you prepared certain data in connection with
this Application?

A Yes, sir, I have.

!
|
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MR. RUSSELL: I would liker£o state that Exhibits 8
through 13 are all one, in one cover, but are separately
numbered.

Q (By Mr. Russell) Mr. Browning, I'll refer you to
Exnibit Number 8 and ask you to explain what that reflects.

A This is the well and reservoir data. The well data
is listed as name and number of each of the two wells that we
have completed in the field with dates of completion, total
depths penetrated.

I would like to point out that Item Four, top of the
Morton Zone, there will be some slight discrepancy between the
top of the pay zone and the top of the Morton Zone as depicted
by Mr. Jordan and myself; this being as a result of the fact
that I called the top of the morton zone the same point that
Mr. Jordan called the top of the pay zone, and I call the top
of the pay zone the first porosity within the Morton Zone that
I feel is contributing to the production of these wells.,

Item 6 is the net pay from each of the two wells as
picked from sonic logs and Item 7 is the nserforated interval
within each of thec wells.

0 Will you give the perforated interval for each of
the wells?

A The perforated interval in the State 1-7 1s 10,383-91

!

L.
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feet. The Gulf Federal Number 1-12 is 10,338-49 feet.

Q And what 1is the net pay in each?

A The net pay in the 1-7 is 22 feet and the 1-12 is
15 feet.

Q Okay, continue.

A I have the initial production listed as 220 barrels

with GOR of 1437 on an 15/64 choke with a 950 psi tubing
pressure cn the State 1-7. On the Gulf Federal 1-12, I have
420 barrels with a GOR of 1324 and the choke size of 16/64
with 1020 psi tubing pressure.

Now, Item 10 is the moest recent well test that we
have on these wells. As of 1-16-65, the 1-7 produced 170 barrels
with a GOR of 1506 on a 12/64 choke with 675 pound tubing pres-
sure. As of 1-20-65, the Gulf Federal 1-12 produced 310 barrels
with a 1673 cubic feet per barrel GOR on a 17/64 choke with a
tubing pressure of 1025 pounds.

The next item is reservoir data. We have porosity
per cent there which 1s an average figure from the two wells.
The twenty-two feet and fifteen feet --

MR, UT%: fTaken from the core analysis?

MR. BROWNIWG: 'Taken from the log analysis, sir, which
I find to be 8.5 per cent. The net pay is simply an average
of the two fiqures above whicn 1s 18.3 fecev. I nave calculated

- et ot e 2o e . - - - |
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up to be 69.1 millidarcies and Well Number 1-12 by bottom hole
pressure bulild-up to be 128 millidarcies. This i3 in good
agreement with the permeability as determined by core analysis
from ten feet of core that was recovered in that well which
gave 67.5 millidarcies in that portion of the core.

Water saturation has been determined to be 25 per
cent. We have from our work in the Wolfcamp reservoirs within
this area, estimated a recovery factor of 25 per cent of the
o0il in place. The formation volume factor is also estimated

rom our work in that area to be 1.72.

g}

0 (By Mr. Russell) All right. I'll refer you now to
pExhibit Number 2 and ask you to explain that Exhibit.

A Exhibit ¢ is a bottom hole pressure history of the
two wells within the field and they are listed first, State
1-7 with the original bottom hole pressure determined 10-23-64
at 4225 psig and this was from drill stem tests. Subssguent
bottom hole pressure tests were run on 11-27-64 and 1-10-65
and on 1--24~-65 and are listed as 1, 2, 3. Tnese bottom

nole pressure tests in the 1-7 are all ecxtrapolated by the

tormel Mctuod from 72 to 101 hour snut-ins and wita a cumwulative

recovery listed vo the right. It will be noted that the change
from the original bottom nole pressurc to the bottom hole

vressure 1 was 237 psi during fhat periodd, wiaici would reduce
: f

B¢

thie 3876 barrels and tnis gives us 10030 per psi drawaown. The
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change in pressure between the bottom hole pressure 1 and 2,
which is 413 psi gives us a 15.95 barrels per psi drawdown.

During this period of time, one well was producing

in the area and that was the State Number 1-7. Note that declining

pressure from 2 to 3 shows 386 pounds drawdown or 4.82 barrels
per psi drawdown. I think this is good evidence of the good
communication between tne two wells, the rapid change in
drawdown for the amount of o0il produced during that period

of time.

s Gulf Federal 1-12 bottom hole

pots

The second item
pressure tests. The original bottom hole pressure was estimated
at 3701 psig from the 1-7 decline curve. That well produced
only enough to test it and was shut-in. We took the first
bottom hole pressure test on 1-4-65 after the well had been
shut-in for ninety-six hours and we have an indicated bottom
hole pressure of 3484. With the well still shut-in during the
bottom hole pressure tests, after the well had been shut-in
181 nhours, you will notice that there was a 40 pound arawdown
during tinis period of time. The 1-7 was producing at that timel

There is further evidence of the good comnmunication between the

|

two wells. |
?

Bottom hole pressure number 3 was taken on 1-24-65 and:

determined to be 3230 psig after a 100 hour shut-in. 7This was |

run when both wells 1-7 and 1-12 were shut-~in after having
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produced together, giving a bottom hole drawdown of 13,72
barrels per psi drawdown from the Gulf Federal 1-12.
Using average figures for the static reservoir pressure
on 1-24-65 of 3209 psi and a cunmulative withdrawal from the
reservoir of 15,871 barrels, it is calculated that 15.67 barrels
per psi drawdown have been recovered from both wells.
This is in good agreement with the 15.7 per psi used

to estimate the original bottom hole pressure cf the Number
1-12 well.

0 Based upon this information, in your opinion if you
were granted 80 acre allowables, are both of these wells
capable of producing top allowable?

A Yes, sir, I believe they are.

Q All right. WWe'll go to Exhibit Number 10 and I'}l
ask you to explain that one.

A Well, Lxhibit Number 10 is a graphic presentation
of the information presented on the previous exhibits. It's a
pressure versus cumulative production graph on the State 1-7.
We have the original bottom hole pressure by drill stem tests
at 4225 psi with no prouuction. The point tnat I would like

to pcint out is the rapid change in slope on the curve on the

whicn the second well in the field, the Gulf Federal 1-12, was

placed on production. Issentially, tihe line is a straight line
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up to that point. When the Gulf Federal well was placed on
production, a rapid decline resulted, and this is a graphic
presentation of the fact that there is good communication
between the two wells.

Q All right, refer to Exnibit Number 11 and I'll ask
you to explain that.

A This is a representation of the previous data which
is a pressure versus time curve on the entire field with both
wells exhibited, the time being in days. You will note that
the line of the State 1-7 pressure versus time is essentially
a straight line. Each of the bottom hole pressures reflected
here is extrapolated by the lHormel Method.

The Gulf Federal well has an estimated original bottom
nole pressure from this line. The drawdown exhibited in the
Sull Federal well, url diawdowns Lhdl weile exiiibiled Guling
this period of time, that was not proaucing, it was shut-in.
tiowever, 1-7 was producing, which evidenced the communication
between the wells.

On the 7lst, day of tne life of the field, both welis
were opened to production. Yhey producea to a cumulative pro-
duction of 15,000 for the [ield; and then both wells were shut-
in for a hundred hours and the pressures tnat they returned to

arc noted on this qgraph. 5

Q All right. liow, referring to Exaibit 12, I'll ask

o~
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you to explain that Exhibit.
A This is economics for various spacing schemes in

the Morton-Permo-Penn field that we have determined. From the

basic data, we have the oil value of $3.01 per barrel with a net

interest of 87 and 1/2 per cent; production taxes of 6.29 per
cent; lifing costs, estimated, 1l cents per barrel; initial
well cost of $142,000.00; and trucking cost by contract at

14 cents per barrel.

We have listed the economics item. Item 1 is the
recoverable oil in barrels for forty acre and eighty acre
spacing. We find that there will be 53,150 recovered from the
forty acre spacing, 106,300 barrels from eighty acre spacing.
The o0il revenue of Item 2 is $3.01 per barrel, wnich gives us
$159,982.00 cn the 40 acre spacing and $319,963.00 on the 830
acre spacing. lLltem 3 1s net revenue atter royalty whilicn 1s
.375 times Item 2, or $139,3584.00 for the 40 acre spacing,
or $279,962.00 for the 30 acre spacing. Item 4 is the
operating costs, lifting and trucking, which is 25 cents times
Item 1, or 513,288.00 for 40 acre spacing and $26,575.00 for
80 acre spacing. Iten Zumber 5 is production taxes of ,0629
times Item 3, for 40 acre spacing, $3, 805.00, and for 80 acre
spacing, $17,610.00; making a net income which is Item 6,

Ttem 3 minus Item 4 minus [tem 5, of $33,5646.00 for 40 acre

spacing and $235,783.00 for 80 acro spacing.
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for each well, showing Item 8 to be a net profit or loss which
is Item 6 minus Item 7, a loss of $103,354.00 on 40 acre
svacing and a net profit of $23,782.290 on 80 acre spacing.

Item 9 is the profit to investment ratio, which is

and a 0.66 to 1 profit ratio on the 80 acre spacing.

Q Now, based upon the data shown on your exhibits and
your testimony, in your opinion, will one well efficiently and
effectively drain 80 acres in this pool?

A Yes, sir, it will.

Q And the establishing of 80 acre spacing and 80 acre
allowable, would that prevent tne drilling of unnecessary weils
which will result in economic loss?

A Yes, sir, it would.

o) All right, I'll refer you to Exhibit Number 13 and
ask you to explain what that is.

A Exhibit 13 is the Proposed Tewmporary Rules and
Regulations for tne Morton Permo-Penn Field in Lea County,

New Mexico. They are standard 80 acre rules in New Mexico.

like to point out?

A No, sir, other than Rule 2 which stipulates that it

is a standard &0 acre unit, which is no different from all

Our investments, Item 7, is $142,000.00 on each spacin

Item 8 divided by Item 7. We have a loss on the 40 acre spacing

0 Are there any of these particular rules that you would

|
|
|

|
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other 80 acre proration units in New iexico.

0 Which would be the North Half, South Half, East Half,

or West Half?

A Yes, sir.
Q And what is your comment concerning Rule Four?
A Rules 4 simply states that "Each well shall be located

within 150 feet of the center of a governmental quarter-quarter
section or lot". This too, is standard in New Mexico and we
haven't changed that.
Q Were Exhibits 8 through 13 prepared by you or under
your direction?
A Yes, sir, they were.
MR. RUSSELL: I would like to offer into evidence
at this time, Applicant's Exhibits 1 through 13.
(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits
1 tihrough 13 were offered into
evicence.)
MR. UY4: Union kExhibits 1 through 13 will bhe
admitied into evidence.
(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits

1 through 13 were admitted into
evidence.)

HR. RUSSELL: I have no further questions of tnils
witness.

v creirr T 3
LN e UL . LUCD dityulit nave any GQUCCLens Co LD

Browning?
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pressure test number 2 on tne 1-7, we nave a recorded pressure

tof 3454 pounds. On 1-24-65 which would be bottom hole pressure

CROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR. UTZ:

Q Mr. Browning, these pressures that you gave, 1 presume
on the Number 1-7 with the exception of the first pressure,
they were all extrapolated. What are the actual pressure
measuremnents?

A Sir, I'd have to get the actual pressure measurements
here, which I did bring along.

Q Now, pressure number 1 from the drill stem test was
a measured pressure?

A Yes, sir. Now, that pressure nunker 1 was determined
by the same method in the Gulf Federal and it too, is an

extrapolated pressure.

6] Number 1 is?

A Yes, sir.

Q Wwhat was the measured pressure?

A The final weasured pressure on the final shu*-in

was about 3495 pounds, sir.
Q And would you recad the other pressures that you have?

A On 1-7, which would be 1-10-65, this is bottom hole

number 3, we nave a bottom hole pressure recorded of 3151. “The

bottom hole pressure recorded on 1-27-65 on the 1-7 was 3919,
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and I believe that's all of the recorded bottom hole pressures
on the 1-7.

Now, on the Gulf Federal 1-12, the first one is an
estimated bottom hole pressure, the second one is a bottom hole
pressure and the third one, the last one, which is bottom hole

pressure numpber 3, we have a recorded bottom hole pressure of

3172.
Q 31722
A Yes, sir.
Q And all other pressures are actual measured pressures?
A That's correct, sir.
Q Now, to estimate the original bottom hole pressure on

your 1-12, you used 15.7 --

A Psi.
Q -~ barrels per inch. How did you arrive at that 15.7?
A By plotting the drawdown between the bottom hole

pressures tihat we had determined; and prior to completion, let's
see, we had run the original bottom hole pressure and the first
bottomm hole pressure. We determined the 3701 after running

the second bottom hole pressure, which gave us a good trend on
the first well and then estimated the 3701 as an original from
that time.

~

LY - .-~
O well, the 15.7 w

1
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arrels per psi
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drawdown than you experienced on the well?
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A Well, that was occasioned by a difference in actual
production as opposed to supposed production, which the actual
production as it came in to me at a later date indicated that
the production that I had used was 1n error to begin with.

Q And you account for the sharp break in the barrels
per psi drawdown in the Number 1-7 between pressure number 2 and

pressure number 3 as solely the fault of the second well coming

in?
A Yes, sir, and production.
Q Now, does Union have a third well contemplated?
A At this time, we are waiting to see how the McAlester

well turns out.

0) So, you don't have any definite location?
A We have no definite location at this time.
Q Now, the volume factor that you used, 1.72, is that

measured or caticulated?
A That 1is an estimated or calculated bottom hole pressurg
MR, UTZ: Are there further questions cf Mr. Browning?
| You may be excused,.
(*Iitness excused.)
MR. UTZ: Do you have anything further, Mr. Russell?
MR. RUSSBLLL: No. i

MER. DURREBTT: For the record, we have telegrams from

©

1ell 0il Company and Atlantic supporting Union 0Oil Company's
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Application. We have a telegram from Cabot Corporation supportij

the Application.

MR. UTZ: Does anyone have anything further in this

case?

We will take the case under advisement.

* * %
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )

) ss
COUNTY OF BERNALILLOC )

I, ADA DEARNLEY, a Notary Public, do hereby certify and
swear that the foreqoing and attached Transcript of Hearing
before the New Mexico 0Oil Conservation Commission was reported
by JOHN ORFANIDES, Court Reporter, and that the same is a true

and correct record of the said proceedings.
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FIELD RULES HEARING
MORTON LOWER WOLFCAMP FIELD
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

I CASE NO., 3204 March 9, 1966__]

BEFORE EXAMINER UTZ
OiL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
LY EXHIBIT NO. %

| CASE NO. QX0




EXHIBIT NO,

CASE MO, _J208

{ ' MORTON PERMO-PENN POOL

1, Well Name & Number
2, Completion Date

3. Total Depth

4, Top of Mortom Zone
5, Top of Pay

6. Net Pay

7. Perforated Interval
8, Treatment

9. Initial Potentiai

a., 0i{1 Production
b. Gas-0il Ratio
. €o Choke Size
-de Tubing Pressure
" e, Water Cut

10, Cﬁrrent Production Tests

' " a. 011 Production
. " b, Gas~-0il Ratio
¢, Choke Size
<: , " d. Tubing Pressure
e, Water Cut

Porosity @ - % (Avg. Fig.)
Net Pay - ft. (Avg.)

Permeability K - md,

Water Saturation Sw - %
Recovery Pactor (est,)

Formatien YVolume Factor (est,)

(O

WELL DATA

State #1-7 Gulf Federal M-12
11-1-64 12-30-64 »
10,700 : 10,703

© 10,294 (-6227) 10,306° (-6233)
10,312" (~6245) 10,320° (-6247)
22' (Sonie log) . 15" (Sonic Log)
10,383-91" 10,338-49°

2500 gals, Reg. Acid 750 gals, MR-2 Acid

220 bbls 420 bbls

1437 cuft/bdbl . 1524 cufe/bbl
18/64* 16/64"

950 psi 1020 psi

(V] ) 1}

1-16~65 ' 1-20-65

170 bbls 310 dbls

1506 cuft/bdl 1673 cuft/bbl
12/64" 17764 -~
675 psi 1025 pei

0 0 / . ]

RESERVOIR DATA

8.5%
18.5
Well No. 1-7 by BHP build up 69.1 wd.
Well No, 1-12 ty BHP build up 128.0 wud. ’
Well No. 1-12 from 10' of cors recovered 67.5 wd,
25.0% |

©25.0%

1,72




RXKIBIT NOo

CASE NO, 3204

BOTTOM HOLE PRESSURE DATA
MORTON PERMO-PENN POOL
LEA COUNTY, NBEW MEXICO

STATE #1-7 DATE
Original BHP, 10-29-64
BHP;  11-27-64
BHP, 1-10-65
BHP; 1-24-65
APy = BRP) - BHP] = 237 psi
£>P2 = BHP1 - BHP, = 413 psi

"

PRESSURE

4225 psig
3988 psig
3575 psig
3188 psig

from DST _

( 72-hr. SI) w/cum, prod. of 3,876 bbls
( 72-hr. SI) w/cum, prod. of 10,464 bbls
(101-hr. SI) w/cum, prod. of 12,322 bbdls

16.30 bbls/psi drawdown
15.95 dbla/psi drawdowm
4.82 bbla/psi drawdown*

*During this latter flecw perfod well #1712 was also producing.

. GULP FEDERAL #1-12 DATE
Original BHPy ' 12-30-64
' BHP, 1- 4-65
BHP, 1= 7-65
BHPA 1-24-65

PRESSURE

3701 psig
3u84 psig
3444 psig
3230 paig

-

Bstimated from #1-7 ddcline cntvé
{ 96-hr. SI) w/cum,-prod. ‘of 607 bbls

(181-hr. SI) w/cum. prod. of 607 bbls
(100-hr. ST) w/ena. nrad. of 3540 hhle

AP, = BUP, - BHPy = 214 psi = 13,72 bbis/pai drawdown

Using uverage figures for the static reéservoir pressure on 1-24-65 of 3209 psi
and a cumulative withdrawal from the reservoir of 15,871 bbls, it is calculated

that 15,67 bbl/psfl drep have been recovered from both wells, This {s in goud
agreement with the 15.7 bbl/p3ai used to et:imate the original BHP of the

#1-12 well,

~
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ECONONMICS FOR VARIOUS SPAGCING SCHEMES
HODTON  LOWER WOLFCALY FIELD
LEA COUNTY, NEV (EXICO

BASIC DATA

011 Vvalue $ 3,20/bb1 ..

1.
2, Net Interest 87.5%
3. Production Taxes 6.29%
4, Lifting Cost $  0.11/bbl
5. Well Cost $ 142,000
ECOROMICS VELL SPACING
Iten ‘ 40 Acre 80 Acre
Recoverable 01l - bbls 53,615 107,230
0il Revenue - $3,20/bbl $ 171,568 $ 343,136
Net Revenue after Royalty - 0.875 x (2) $ 150,122 8 ‘ 300,244
Operating Cost = Lifting $ 5,898 $ 11,795
(0.11 x (1))
Production Taxes = ,0629 = (3) $ 9,443 - $ 13,885
Net Income « (3)-(4)-(5) ~ $ 134,781 $ 269,564
Investment $ 142,000 $ 142,000
Profit (loss) - (6)-(7) $  (7,219) $ 127,564

Profit to Investment Ratio - (8)+-(7) Loss 0.90/1

TRy,
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|D MDAO29 DL PD=MI DLAND TEX BS“1001A CST= |
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMM= iS5 VAR 8 M O 27
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BE MORTON LOWER WOLFCAMP LEA COUNTY NEY MEX! COs ///

——

'GENTLEMEN? THIS IS TO ADVISE THAT THE J M HUBER CORPe ]
'AS AN OPERATOR IN THE FIELD 1S N SUPPQEI_AND AGREEMEHT-

WITH UNION OIL OF CALIFORNIAYS APPLICATION FOR PERMANENT
"80 ACRE SPACING FOR THE ABOVE CAPTIONED FIELD TO BE
_HEARD MARCH 9 1966e=
FLOYD L MEADE DISTe PRODe SUPTe==

wf

é_O__S’ 1966 «=

THE COMPANY WILL APPRECIATE SUGCESTIONS FROM ITS PATRONS CONCERNING ITS SERVITE




PROPOSED TEMPORARY RULES AND REGULATIONS
FOR THE
MORTON PERMO-PENN POOL
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO
WITH EXHIBITS




EXHIBIT NO,

GASE NO, 3204

MORTON PERMO-PENN POOL

WELL DATA

1. Well Name & Number State #1-7 Gulf Federal #1-12
2, Completion Date 11-1-64 12-30-64
3. Total Depth 10,700° 10,703°
4. Top of Morton Zone 10,294 (-6227) 10,306' (-6233)
5. Top of Pay 10,312 (-6245) 10,320"' (-6247)
6. Net Pay 22' (Sonic log) 15* (Sonic Log)
7. Perforated Interval 10,383-91" 10,338-49"
8. Treatment 2500 gals. Reg. Acid 750 gals. MR-2 Acid
9. Initial Potential

a. 0il Production 220 bbls 420 bbls

b. Gas-0il Ratio 1437 cuft/bbl 1524 cuft/bbl

c. Choke Size 18/64" 16/64"

d. Tubing Pressure 950 psi : 1020 psi -

e. Water Cuat 0 G
10. Current Production Tests 1-16-65 1-20-65

a. 0il Production 170 bbls "’ 310 bbls

b. Gas-0il Ratio 1506 cuft/bbdl 1673 cuft/bdbl

_ =, Choke Size 12/64" 17/64"
! d. Tubing Pressure 675 psi - 1025 psi
e, Water Cuat 0 0 !

-
RESERVOIR DATA ,
Porosity # - % (Avg. Fig.) 8.5% a
Net Pay - ft. (Avg.) 18.5
Permeability K - ad. Well No. 1-7 by BHP build up 59.1 ad,

Well No. 1-12 by BHP build up 128.0 md.
Well No. 1-12 from 10' of core recovered 67.5 md.

Water Saturation Sw - % 25.0%
Recovery Factor (est,) 25.0%
Formation Volume Factor (est.) 1.72

BEFORE EXAMINER NUTT.
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSICN
APEN EXHIBIT NO, ¥

———— . et

CASE NO. A CH

eT——— AT

G




BOTTOM HOLE PRESSURE DATA
MORTON PERMO-PENN POOL
LEA COUNTY, NEW MBEXICO

STATE #1-7 DATE
Original BHB,  10-29-64
BHP;  11-27-64
BHP, 1-10-65
BHP; 1-24-65
APy = BHPy - BHP) = 237 psi
AP, = BHP| - BHP, = 413 psi
AP, = BHP, - BHP; = 386 psi

*During this latter flow period well #1-12 was also producing.

GULF FEDERAL #1-12  DATE
Original BHP,  12-30-64
BHP, 1- 4-65
BHP, 1- 7-65
BHP, 1-24-65

AP, = BHP, - BHP; = 214 psi

Using average figures for the static reservoir pressure on 1-24-65 of 3209 psi
and a cumulative withdrawal from the reservoir of 15,871 bbls, it is calculated
that 15.67 bbl/psi drop have been recovered from both wells,
agreement with the 15.7 bbl/psi used to estimate the original BHP of the

#1-12 well,

it

/ * A -", |’/?
T G N

8 e AN 0
PRESSURE RS
4225 psig From DST
3988 psig ( 72-hr, SI) w/cum. prod. of 3,876 bbls
3575 psig  ( 72-hr. SI) w/cum. prod. of 10,464 bbls
3188 psig  (10l-hr. SI) w/cum. prod. of 12,322 bbls
16.30 bbls/psi drawdown
15,95 bbls/psi drawdown
4.82 bbls/psi drawdown*

PRESSURE

370) psig Estimated from #1-.7 décline curve

3484 psig { 96-hr. SI) w/cum. prod. of ©U7 bbls
3444 psig  (18l-hr. SI) w/cum, prod. of 607 bbls
3230 psig  (100-hr. SI) w/cum. prod. of 3549 bbls
13.72 bbls/psi drawdown

EXHIBIT NO.

CASE NO, 3204

P

This is in good

BEFORE EXAMINER NUTTER
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
APPN _EXHIBIT NO. _7

CASE NO. 320 4

4
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ECONOMICS FOR VARIOUS SPACING SCHEMES

MORTON PERMO-PEN

N POOL

LEA CGUNTY, NEW MEXICO

BASIC DATA

1. 0il Value

2, Net Interest

3. Production Taxes

4, Lifting Cost (est.)
5. Well Cost

6. Trucking Cost

ECONOMICS
Item

Recoverable 0il - bbls
0il Revenue - $3.,01/bbl
Net Revenue after Royalty - 0.875 x (2)

Operating Cost - Lifting & Trucking
(0.25 x (1)

Production Taxes - ,0629 x (3)
Net Income - (3)-(4)-(5)

Investment

Profit (loss) - (6)-(7)

Profit to Investment Ratio - (8) «-(7)

CASE NO._3204

$ 3.01/bbl
87.5%
6.29%
$ 0.11/bbl
$142,000
$ 0.14/bbl
WELL SPACING
40 Acre 80 Acre
53,150 106,300
$ 159,982 $ 319,983
$ 139,984 $ 279,968
$ 13,283 $ 26,575
$ 8,805 $ 17,610
$ 38,646 $ 235,783
$ 142,000 $ 142,000
($ 103,354) $ 93,783
loss 0.66:1

EXHIBIT NO.

BEFORE EXAMINER NUTTER
OfL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

PPN EXHIBIT NO. _ /2
CASE NO. 2oy




PROPOSED TEMPORARY RULES AND BEGULATIONS
FOR THE
MORTON PERMO-PENN POOL
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

RULE 1. Each well completed or recompleted in the Morton-Perwo-Pewm Pool or in the
Lwer Wolfcamp formation within one mile thereof, and not nearer to or within the
limits of another designated Lower Wolfcamp pool, shall be spaced, drilled, operated,

and produced in accordance with the Special Rules and Regulations hereinafter set
forth,

RULE 2. Each well shall be located on a standard unit containing 80 acres, more
or less, concisting of the N/2, $/2, E/2, or W/2 of a governmental quarter section;
provided, however, that nothing contained herein shall be coanstrued as prohibiting
the drilling of a well on each of the quarter-quarter sections im the unit.

RULE 3. The Secretary-Director of the Commission may grant an exception to the
requirements of Rule 2 without notice and hearing when an application has been
filed for a non-standard unit comprising a governmental quarter-quarter section or
lot. All operators offsetting the proposed non-standard unit shall be notified of
the application by registered or certified mail, and the application shall state
that such notice has been furnished. The Secretary-Director may approve the
application upon receipt of written waivers from all offset operators or if no
offset operator has entered an objection to the formation of the non-standard unit
within 30 days after the Secretary-Director has received the application.

RULE 4, Each well shall be located within 150 feet of the certer of a governmental
quarter-quarter section or lot,

RULE 5. The Secretary-Director may grant an exception to the requirements of

Bule 4 without notice and hearing when an application has been filed for an unorth-
odox location necessitated by topographical conditions or the ~ecomplation of a well
previously drilled to another horizon. All operators offsetting the proposed
unorthodox location shall be notified of the application by registered oc certified
mail, and the application shall state that such notice has been furnished. The
Secretary-Director may approve the application upon receipt of written waivers

from all offset operators or if no affset oberator has entered an objection to the
unorthodox location within 20 days after the Secretary-Director has received the
application.

RULE 6., A standard proration unit (79 through 81 acres) shall be assigned an
80-acre proportional factor of 5.67 for allowable purposes, and in the event there
iIs wore than one well on an 80-acre proration unit, the operator may produce the
allowab/le assigned to the unit Erom the wells on the unit in any proportion.

The allowable assigned to a non-standard proration unit shall bear the
same ratio to a standard allowable as the acreage in such non-standard unit bears
to 80 acres,

BEFORE EXAMINER NUTTER
O CONSERVATION COMMISSION

S100M EXHIBIT NO. /3
CASE NO.__3 <57




